Skyline High Community Council Minutes of 6/10/21 Meeting

In Attendance:

Emeliee Dirks, Malia Groesbeck, Jessica Kerr, Kim Lovato, Mitch Nerdin, Kim Paulding, Karianne Prince, Brodie Reid, Jennie Soulier

Guest:

Tim Mundt

Excused:

Katie Dahle, Tayler Khater, Monisha Pasupathi

- 1. Appreciation was expressed for the faculty and staff for all they did during the 2020-2021 school year.
- 2. Meeting Minutes
 - a. Karianne Prince expressed appreciation for the monthly minutes.
 - b. Jennie Soulier made a motion to approve the May 13, 2021 Skyline High Community Council Meeting minutes. Malia Groesbeck seconded the motion. Karianne Prince called for a vote, and the motion passed unanimously.
- 3. Graduation/End of School
 - a. Graduation was very successful.
 - b. The Skyline tradition to have the teachers dress in graduation regalia at the graduation ceremony was continued this year.
 - c. It was not but there were tons and tons of students, their families, and teachers.
 - d. It was fun to watch the teachers on the screen cheering for students.
 - e. Graduation rate goals were reached. There are a few stragglers who will finish this month.
 - 1. The Administration and Leadership Team identified pathways to credit.
 - 2. Students were able to go to Credit Recovery or work with their teachers after school.
 - 3. It was a faculty-wide team effort.
 - 4. Through these efforts, most of the students were able to reach the finish line.
 - 5. It was amazing to see the student and teacher efforts. It was one of Skyline's finest moments.
- 4. Gratitude was expressed to the faculty and staff for the entire past school year. It was mentioned that it has been some of Skyline's finest times rising to the challenge of online, remote, in-person, and COVID. It has been excellent. Skyline and Granite School District have really done a marvelous job responding to the COVID situation and credit needs to be given the faculty and staff.
- 5. Hall of Fame
 - a. The Hall of Fame honors someone who graduated or is associated with Skyline. Recipients include long-time volunteers, teachers, administrators, and graduates. We have 13 nominations this year. The inductee(s) will be recognized at the Homecoming Assembly and Homecoming Football Game. We look for people who have had an impact in their community, people who have done things with community service.
 - b. The Hall of Fame nominees were discussed.
 - c. Emeliee Dirks made a motion to induct Joanie Daily into the Skyline High Hall of Fame. Brodie Reid seconded the motion. Karianne Prince called for a vote and the motion passed unanimously.

d. A letter will be sent to Joanie Daily's husband and all who nominated her for the Hall of Fame. The induction will be announced at the Homecoming Assembly and Homecoming Football Game on September 24, 2021.

6. New Building

- a. Hall of Fame
 - 1. The Hall of Fame needs to be re-established and revived in the new building.
 - 2. The Alumni/Testing room was discussed as a space for the Hall of Fame.
 - 3. The appearance needs to be adjusted to match the new space.
 - 4. We have three years to work on this, but it needs to be ready to go in three years.
- b. Brodie Reid, Jessica Kerr, and Mitch Nerdin went around the school to find things that needed to be saved.
- c. There is a desire in the community to have some relic or piece of Skyline.
 - 1. The gym floors were discussed but a plan needs to be in place so it can be orchestrated. The gyms will be gone in less than a year.
 - 2. The Leadership Team could also make suggestions about keepsakes.
 - 3. Involving the students may be a great way to include them.
 - 4. Contractors will need to have a plan for pulling up the floor so pieces can be used.
 - 5. Ornaments, pens, and Skyline stickers were all discussed.
 - 6. There is a need for a committee. Brodie Reid and Jessica Kerr and some PTSA representation might be great. It has to be organized soon.
 - 7. Amy Garff and Holly Brain were both suggested as great PTSA contacts.
 - 8. Anything that has logo writing on the hardwood floor would be great to save.
 - 9. Unfortunately, the seal in "B" Building is thin, vinyl tile and cannot be saved
 - 10. The contractor needs to be contacted ASAP to let them know about these intentions. Mitch Nerdin will contact them.
- d. Parking

It is dramatically different to park at Skyline right now, but it will be beautiful by next school year.

- e. "C" Building (Fine Arts, Wood Shop, Business, and Driver's Ed.)

 Teachers have been moving. That will continue for the next week or so.
- f. Driver's Ed. will be taught by Mr. Sam White and Mr. Dillon Edelen next year.

7. New Staff

- a. Michelle Yamazaki will be the new Skyline Drama Teacher. She will teach the Drama classes and will be the director of the plays and musicals. Appreciation was expressed to Principal Nerdin for adding this new teacher.
- b. There is still a Computer Tech Teacher position that is open.
- 8. Departing Council Members
 - a. Emeliee Dirks, Jennifer Soulier, and Kim Paulding are the parents who are leaving the Council. Tayler Khater and Brodie Reid's terms are also up this year.
 - b. Many thanks were expressed to all of the outgoing Council Members.
- 9. Appreciation was expressed to the Council by Principal Nerdin for all they do for Skyline.

Next Meeting – September 2021